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Upcoming Events

Thursday 18 October
Kindergarten Transition

Friday 19 October
T20 Milo Blast/Super 8’s Cricket 
Carnival

Wednesday 24-Friday 26 
October
Year 5/6 Bendigo/Ballarat 
excursion

Thursday 25 October
Final Kindergarten Transition

Thursday 25 October
P&C Meeting 4:00pm in the 
Library 

Friday 2 November
Assembly at 12:50pm

Friday 16 November
Assembly at 12:50 pm

Friday 30 November
Assembly at 12:50pm

Friday 17 December
Gold Assembly at 12:50pm

Welcome Back
Welcome back to Term 4.  I hope everyone had an enjoyable 
holiday and are well rested ready for the busy final term of 
2018.  As always there will be a number of exciting educational 
opportunities for this term.

Right on bat
This Friday, 19 October, our school will again be running our 
annual T20 Milo Blast/Super 8’s Cricket Carnival in conjunction 
with Cricket NSW.  Students in Years 3 to 6, and some Year 2 
children, will be involved with around 400 students from other 
schools within the region.  Billabong High School students will 
assist with umpiring on the day and our school P&C will be 
operating a canteen.  If you are able to assist with supervising a 
team or in the canteen, please see the office or your child’s class 
teacher please.

5/6 Bendigo/Ballarat Excursion
The Year 5/6 students are extremely excited about their 
excursion to Bendigo and Ballarat next Wednesday 24 until 
Friday 26 October.  Mr Kent and Mrs Smith are accompanying 
the students.  This excursion compliments the students’ work on 
the gold rush era.

Kindergarten Transition
The transition program for 2019 Kindergarten students continues 
this Thursday 18 October and will conclude next Thursday 25 
October.  This program has been essential for preparing students 
for Kindergarten in 2019.

Parents & Citizens Meeting
Our next P&C meeting will be held next Thursday 25 October 
at 4 pm.  It would be great to have as many parents and friends 
attend as possible.

What’s In Our Newsletter
• A word from our Principal

• Super 8’s

• School Lunches
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Assembly
Due to the Year 5/6 being on their excursion to Bendigo/Ballarat next Friday, we will hold our first assembly 
for this term on Friday 2 November at 12:50pm.   Following this we will hold our assemblies on 16 Novem-
ber, 30 November and our Gold Assembly on 17 December.

Yours in Education

Craig Allibon
PRINCIPAL

Super 8’s Cricket
Students in Years 3-6 will participate in a round robin cricket tournament this Friday at the Culcairn 
Football Oval.

Menu:  Ham Salad Roll $4.00  Primas   $1.50
  Hot Dog  $3.00  Bottled Water  $2.00
  Hot Chips  $2.50  Soft Drink  $2.50
       Zooper Doopers $0.50

Parents and Friends are sought to assist in the catering, as some 400 students from around the district are 
anticipated to be participating.   Please speak to your child’s class teacher or Joy in the office for details.

TALENT QUEST - GREAT SUCCESS
Thank you to all the family members and friends who came to watch our Talent Quest at the end of last 
term.  

It was the culmination of the musical classes that have been taking place at the school.   The quest was a 
good way to see the range of musical talents that are being encouraged amongst the students.

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE SHOW STOPPERS
Culcairn Public School entries did very well at the recent Culcairn Show, taking out the Gus Biti Memorial 
Trophy for the Most Successful Exhibitor in Sections K & L (Vegetables).   Students also did well individual-
ly in a broad range of categories including colouring in, art and photography

CHANGES TO SCHOOL LUNCHES
The Parade Cafe and Takeaway will be continuing to provide school lunches this Thursday, but from next 
week it will be on Monday and Friday only for a trial period.   The new School Lunch Menu is as follows:

Cheese Burger    $5.50  Chocolate Milk   $2.50
Chicken Burger    $5.50  Strawberry Milk   $2.50
Toastie - Cheese or Ham & Cheese  $4.50  Orange Juice    $2.00
Hotdog      $4.50  Apple Juice    $2.00
Ham & Pineapple Pizza   $4.00  Water     $2.00
Party pie     $1.00
Chicken Crackle    $0.90  Tomato sauce    $0.20

Remember that orders must be written on a paper bag with the money placed inside.  It must be placed in 
the Cafe Lunch Orders Box outside the school office before school starts. 
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Out & About Class News
Class K-1
Welcome to back Term 4. We welcome Miss Dominique Beer to the K/1 classroom.  Miss Beer is 
from Charles Sturt University and she will be sharing the teaching in K/1 until the end of week 6.

Countdown to Kinder transition for Kindergarten 2019 continues for the next two Thursdays.  
Next Tuesday we will be going to visit Miss Emily at the town library for story time.

Dojo winners Week 9 - Charlie-May Finlayson, Tatum Shoemark, George Dowell, Cooper Byers 
and Indy Hill.   Week 10 - Fletcher Way.  Bronze Awards - Adaleigh Schultz, Brock Barber, Madix 
Chapple, Tate Johnson, Charlie-May Finlayson, Maddison Lloyd-Wilson, Kamden Gilmour and 
Emma Pumpa.

Class 1-2
Welcome back!!! Our final term for the year - how quickly the year has flown by. For the next 6 
weeks we welcome Mr McDonald to our class. Mr McDonald is completing his 3rd year Teaching 
Prac and is excited to be working with such an amazing bunch of students. We also welcome 
Amelia Forrest to our class. Amelia and her family have moved from Wodonga.

A term overview will be sent home early next week. This term in home learning - students have 
their own Maths Practice Books. They will be sent home today.

Class 2-3-4
Welcome back, I hope everyone had a great break. A letter containing a term overview will be 
sent home next week to keep you up to date with what we will be learning in the classroom, 
what other activities are coming up and also any other important information. Home learning has 
begun this week. I am looking forward to a great term. Our class will be going to the Super 8’s 
Cricket this Friday. 

Class 4-5
I hope everyone enjoyed the break. Welcome back to Term 4, it will be a busy term. Super 8’s 
cricket is this Friday at The Culcairn Sports Ground. Next week on Wednesday, year 5 students 
will be attending their 5/6 excursion to Bendigo and Ballarat. Home Learning will start this 
week. The term overview will be sent out this term outlining what we will be studying this term.  
Students must remember to wear a hat this term in the playground at all times this term. 

Class 5-6
Welcome back to school for the final term of the year. We are all getting excited here in 5-6 as 
our excursion to Ballarat is next week! Please make sure you have paid your balance of money 
owed and have a copy of the list of items required to be packed. 

A note has also gone home regarding the Year 6 Farewell dinner. Please ensure this is returned 
as soon as possible to assist us with catering for the appropriate numbers.
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Fortnightly Calendar Updates
Your Friend on the Fridge!

TERM 4 2018          
 

Week 1
Wednesday  17 October  Author Visit to CPS - Ian Trevaskis

Thursday  18 October  Transition to Kindegarten 

Friday   19 October  SUPER 8 CRICKET - Volunteers needed
   

Week 2
Wednesday  24 October  Years 5/6 travel to Bendigo/Ballarat

Thursday  25 October  Final Transition to Kindegarten 
      4:00pm P&C Meeting in the Library
    
Friday   26 October  Years 5/6 return from Excursion

Culcairn Public 
School

4 3  B a l f o u r  S t r e e t
CULCAIRN NSW 2660
P h o n e :  6 0 2 9  8 3 8 5 

www.culcairn-p@det.nsw.edu.au
E: culcairn-p.admin@det.nsw.edu.au


